

May 29, 1969

Letters, Assistant Secretary-General David B. Vaughan to Minister Kyu Hah Choi and Principal Secretary Lee Hu Rak

Citation:

"Letters, Assistant Secretary-General David B. Vaughan to Minister Kyu Hah Choi and Principal Secretary Lee Hu Rak", May 29, 1969, Wilson Center Digital Archive, "International incidents and disputes - Korea - correspondence (603.1)," Executive Office of the Secretary-General, S-0196-0002-04, United Nations Archives and Records Management Section (UN ARMS), New York, NY. Obtained for NKIDP by Charles Kraus. https://wilson-center-digital-archive.dvincitest.com/document/117283

Summary:

Assistant Secretary-General of the Office of General Services David B. Vaughan conveys to Minister for Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Korea Kyu Hah Choi and Principal Secretary to the President of the ROK Lee Hu Rak appreciation for their 12 May 1969 meetings, ROK's support of UNCURK and the United Nations Memorial Cemetary, and ROK national development.

Original Language:

English

Contents:

Original Scan

Wilson Center Digital Archive

DBV/1°m

cc: The Secretary General

29 May 1969

Excellency,

Upon my return to the United Nations Headquarters, I avail myself of this opportunity to express to you end, through you, to your Government my despect appreciation for the kind courtesies and hespitality extended to me during my recent visit to the Republic of Korca.

As I indicated to you I have been extremely impressed by the progress made in the country to achieve its metional goals and developments.

I also wish to extend my appreciation for the co-operation and support which your Government has been extending to the United Nations Commission for the Unification and Rehabilitation of Korea and the United Nations Memorial Cometery in Korea.

Floase accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

David B. Vaughan Assistant Scorotary-General Office of General Services

Min Duncliency
Liv. Kyn With Choi
Minister for Foreign Affairs
of the Republic of Korea
Scoul, Republic of Korea

Original Scan

File

DBV/ra

ec: Secretary General Mr. Marasimhan

29 May 1969

Dear Mr. Lee,

Upon my return to the United Nations Headquarters, I avail myself of this opportunity to express, through you, to His Excellency President Chung Hee Park my deepest appreciation for the kind courtesies and warm hospitality extended to me during my call on him on 12 May 1969 at the Cheng La Dag.

I have been entremely impressed by his dedication to the cause of the Republic of Hores and his singero desire to modernize the country.

I am happy to say that I have taken note of his assurances to continue to extend the Republic of Korca's co-operation to the United Mations Commission for the Unification and Robabilitation of Korca and the United

000/

Mr. Lee Ha Rek Principal Secretary to the Provident of the Republic of Korea Secol. Rounding of Korea - 2 -

Hatiens Memorial Comptery in Morea, and to provide them with all facilities.

These convey to His Excellency President Chung Hos Park the assurances of my highest consideration.

Yours sincerely

David B. Vaughan Assistant Sourchary-General Office of General Services